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once complied with the request. On May 8, 1912, he had
M. Paleologue, the new Political Director, telegraph to
Georges Louis:
With as much surprise as regret, the President of the
Council has been officially notified that the Russian Gov-
ernment wishes to see France represented by an Ambassador
who displays more activity in his political functions and
social relations. . . .
The diplomatic problems which are at present being
discussed between Paris and St. Petersburg are too serious
for our efforts to be paralyzed soon by the fact that M.
Sazonov declares that he does not feel in touch with
you. . . .
M. Poincare therefore invokes your patriotism to resign
your Embassy, with the intention of finding another place
for you as soon as possible. I am forced to recognize, as
well as he, the imperative necessity of providing for your re-
placement.219
On receipt of this Georges Louis was at first dum-
founded. Then, suspecting that Sazonov and Izvolski were
intriguing against him, and being assured by Kokovtsev,
the President of the Russian Council, that the Russian
Government knew nothing of any request for his recall, he
telegraphed to Poincare begging him to delay his decision,
and hurried to Paris to lay his suspicions before Poincare
in person. One of the most influential members of the
Cabinet, M. Leon Bourgeois, opposed yielding to Izvolski's
request for the Ambassador's dismissal, and other friends
rallied to his support. Meanwhile, something of the affair
had leaked out, and several newspapers raised an uproar
against Izvolski's unwarranted interference in French af-
fairs. The incident threatened to become a scandal, seri-
ously troubling Franco-Russian relations. So Poincare
found it more prudent to issue a sweeping denial that any
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